									February 1, 2018
Dear 4-H Parents :
	Wow!! January is over!  Time flies, doesn’t it?  Here are a few things that are going on in February. 
· The CCS Valentine’s Dance will be on Thursday, Feb. 15.  Grades 3-5 is 6:00-7:00.  Grades 6-8 is 7:15-9:00.  Admission is $2 for students who have paid their student fees and $4 if they haven’t paid it.  The extra $2 will go towards their student fee.  Please remember that the student fee is $25 and can be sent in with your child or paid at the office.  Please be at the school at the proper time to collect your child from their dance.  Parents who would like to help out and supervise the dance are asked to call the school and leave a message for Mrs. Hitchcock telling which dance they would like to help with. 
· Our class is going to be having a small Valentine’s celebration on Wednesday, Feb. 14.  Students can bring in healthy snacks/treats to share with their classmates.  Those students who wish to exchange Valentine’s with their classmates are asked to bring one for each student in our class so as to include everyone. A class list is on the back of this newsletter.  If they don’t want to take part, they don’t have to.  It will only be ½ hour or so…nothing big.
· February book orders are due back in by Wed. Feb. 15. Please make any cheques out to Scholastic Canada. 
· There will be no school for staff or students on Monday, February 19, due to the Family Day holiday. 
· Tuesday, February 27 will be a half day for students, due to Professional Learning for teachers in the afternoon.  Buses will be leaving the school at 11:30. 
· Winter Carnival will be taking place the week before March Break. (Feb. 26-Mar. 2)  More details to follow regarding activities and special events. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Students still need to be dressing warmly for recess, with winter hats, mittens and ski pants.  An extra pair of mittens would be a good idea. 

· Grade 4 students should be practicing their songs on their recorders at home. I know it is sometimes noisy while they’re practicing, but we only have Music class once each week and that’s not enough. They are learning very quickly and effort is the most important thing; that they are trying and being encouraged to do their best. Please make sure they are bringing their recorder and Music folder to school each day as we might be able to find some extra practice time throughout the week. 
· If you have any questions or concerns, please call the school at 276-4000 and leave a message for me.  I will return your call as soon as possible.  	
As always, thank you for your support and co-operation in the education of your child.  					
							Iris Hitchcock
Class List for Valentines:
Patrick		Ben			Manny			Brianna
Keshia		Alexa			Carsen		Nick
Tori			Lucy			Cohen			Gabe	
Caleb			Allie			Jonah			Brody
Tim			Robert		Tucker		Jorden
Noella			Reese			Sophie		Madison
